Golden Jubilee School, Jalna

Minutes of the PTA Executive Committee Meeting conducted on 11th Feb 2022 via Zoom.

Time: 3.00 pm

Meeting id: 815 6458 1003

Attendance: Principal, Mr Vaibhav Nikalje, Mrs Rajkumari Bansode, Mrs Manjusha Salegaonkar, Mrs Archana Jakkalwar, Mrs Suhasini Kulkarni, Mrs Jyoti Dhakne, Mrs Mini Nair, Mrs Zara Shaikh, Mrs Reena Bhakkad, Mrs Anupama Thakkur, Mrs Sheetal Ramchandani, Mrs Shraddha Devidan, Mrs Archana Kubade, Mrs Sonal Bagdi, Mrs Vandana Karnewar, Mr Amol Dhole, Mr Nandkishore Dambale, Mr Anosh Athawale.

Parent members were Mr Nair, Mrs Sonali Mandhane, Mrs Archana Karwa, Mrs Savita Naigaonkar, Mrs Shraddha Jindal, Mrs Mohini Raibagkar, Mrs Mandhane, Mr.Nagre

PTA executive committee meeting started by the principal welcoming the PTA members.

Introduction of School Calendar for 2022-23 was given to the members of PTA explaining the events scheduled for upcoming academic year of school. Details of shift in vacation period in May due to class 10th & 12th Board exam was explained by the Principal.

Taking a step towards digitalization, Principal explained of the school having a Digital Diary for the academic year 2022- 23. The introduction and demo of how parent can access it through the shared link was given by Mr. Sandip Shinde.

Principal informed and sort approval of all present for reopening of school for classes 1 to 7.

Queries raised by parent member regarding offline sports activities in school and about reopening of school were answered and cleared by Principal.

Principal brought to the attention of all the members the implementation of NEP which is taking place in school and will continue for the coming academic year where more emphasis will be given on Experiential, enquiry, competency based and project based learning.

Principal informed the PTA executive that a number of parent had not paid two years fees nor had contacted school, if for those the online / offline classes could be put on hold. Everyone approved of the same.

Mrs. Jindal asked about the second prelim to which the Principal informed that the second Pre board exam would take place in March 2022.

The Principal sort approval of all PTA members for working on all Saturday's for the coming year to try to use the extra time to bridge the learning gap.

Principal made an appeal to the members to encourage students to attend offline school and also to encourage parent's to pay the pending fees of their wards.

Since there were no other matters the meeting was called to end with the vote of thanks.

Mhanale

Secretary, PTA Executive Committee